
 

  
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Patchwork Update 
JUNE 2017 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, sharing 

quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and 

contributing to the community 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL:  Daenette More: Dresden Plates. YOU'VE 

MADE IT HALF WAY!!! 
Congratulations, we are at the midpoint of our Dresden 
Plate Challenge. As of this month you should have 5 
different dresdens in your bag. Keep up the good work, 
as I see the ones that have been done I am amazed at 
how many different tops, sizes, and middles there can 
be. It is truly great, and you are learning a lot about 
dresdens, which is the object of this exercise. Next 
month I will demonstrate a different top that I haven't 
seen and give you the pattern.  Boy are we going to 
have some beautiful quilts, or wall hangings or table 
runners.  Life is good!  Daenette 

NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT: Rose 

Slatten  
Happy June! 
June, what a month, the first of Summer. Please. 
bring it on,  
 
I love the Weddings and Graduations. All the outdoor 
activity, the flowers that are blooming, I'm such a 
sucker for all the flowers. The trees, oh my have you 
noticed the deciduous trees they are in their glory. 
Step outside, take a deep breath and just enjoy being 
alive. 
 
It's time ladies, it really is, to get those quilts out you 
completed over winter and decide which ones you are 
hanging in our Quilt Show or perhaps you are 
completing the ones, or one you want to hang, like 
me. Maybe it's an older quilt you want to share this 
year. We want to see it. Think of all the ways you can 
be part of our annual Quilt Show. Contribute, 
Volunteer, Sell Tickets, it takes all of us to make it a 
Success. 
 

 
  Rose Slatten TUESDAY SEW DAY CHQ LIBRARY:   

Cathy James: CHQ Sew Day - Everyone is welcome to 

join us in the Willow Room at the Laramie County 

Library on the last Tuesday of the month. Electric 

outlets are available if you wish to bring your sewing 

machine. Many of us do some form of hand sewing or 

just come to socialize. You are free to come and go at 

any time during our scheduled times. On June 27th at 

1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m., and July 25th at 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 

p.m.  

 

Quilts of Valor: Marilyn 

Lanham.  

The sewing day for Quilts of Valor 

will be 6/15th at The Quilted Corner 

from 10-5.  Bring your projects and 

enjoy sewing for a great cause.  Any 

questions please call Marilyn at 635-

9246 or 631-3623. 

REMINDERS 
 Next Board Meeting at Rose Slatten’s home 
June 26 at 6:30 p.m.  Please call Rose for 
directions. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 QUILT SHOW 

 
Just a reminder about the Quilt show and the opportunities you have to assist in the show’s ‘SUCCESS.    

• August 1, 2017 - Deadline for the entry forms and narratives to be turned into Carole Gardner. 631-7388 

• August 14, 2017-  5 to 8 pm Call for Quilts at First United Methodist Church. -- turn in the entries {Drop off} 

• August 15th - Rose Slatten is in charge of Quilt Judging at the church. 

• August 16 – 18 - Appraisals done by appointment. Call Bea Dersham - 221-3501 

• August 16th Wednesday.  Setup for the show and the Boutique.  Those signed up to help with the setup, be at the 
church at 10 am.   

• We need everybody to sign up to help with the hostess chores at the show.  Call Mary Jo Hamilton if you have not 
signed up already.  996-6447 

• August 17 -- 10 am to 8 pm. Thursday. Show open to the public.   

• August 18 - Friday - 10 am to 5 pm - Show open to the public.  Remember, today is a bake sale day, so bring your 
bake sale items.  

• August 19-  Saturday - 10 am to 4 pm.  Show open to the public.  Remember, today is bake sale day, so bring 
bake sale items.  At 4 pm we will draw for the opportunity quilt, and close the show.  Take down persons be there 
to start taking down the show at 4 pm.  At 4:45 p.m., - pick up your display items/quilts. 

 Refer to the entry form for information about the categories and what you need to do to enter.  
  One note about the bags and table runners.  If you have one of these items you have made in the past {not just 
this year} and you want to enter it, feel free to do so.  As long as you have made it and it has not been displayed at our 
show before. 
 Our opportunity quilt is very nice this year [ as always] - let’s make an exerted effort to sell as many tickets as 
possible.  This is where our spending money for the year comes from. 
 We appreciate your effort to make this show a success.  I, personally, am looking forward to the show.  If you have 
any questions, give me a call.  631-7388 - Carole Gardner. 

 

Positions open for Librarian  

Check with Rose Slatten. 

http://www.wyomingquilting.com
http://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

2017 Quilt Club Programs 
 

June 19 Trunk Show presented by the Goshen County Quilt Guild.  Please come and welcome 

our very talented neighbor. 

July 17 Rocky Mountain Quilt Museum—Brenda will be doing a very interesting presentation 

on 1930’s Depression Era Quilts. She said that we will be totally surprised by the 

number and beauty of these quilts. 

August 17, 18 & 

19 

QUILT SHOW.  Come out and see the wonderful quilts that have been done by 

our members and nonmembers.  Remember to buy your tickets for the 

Opportunity Quilt, who knows you may be the lucky winner of this beautiful 

quilt. 

August 21 Anne Oleson.  Her program will be on what she calls time-stamped quilts, those quilts 

that have been lovingly used for many years, and are in great need of care by someone 

who cares that they will be around for a while longer. She has several quilts she has 

rescued now down at the Rocky Mountain Museum. This wonderful lady lives in 

Laramie, Wy. 

September 5 

(Tuesday) 

Ice Cream Social. Please bring anything that you entered into any show this year for a 

special show and tell night. 

September 18 Jackie Vujclick from Golden Colorado area will tell us how she became a quilter, and 

then a designer in several different techniques. She will be providing us with a trunk 

show of her work during her visit. Class on September 19. She will be teaching a 

landscape of The Rockies. 

October 2 Jan Donavan from the Northern Colorado area will be sharing her talents as a Collage 

Artist. Please come and enjoy her works as we hope to have her back in the spring for 

a class. 

October 16 Community Sew Night.  Bring your sewing supplies and if you would like to sew, 

your sewing machines. 

November 6 Christmas Quilt Show. Each member should bring an item or two for the upcoming 

Holiday Season to share with the rest of the membership. 

November 20 Jean Korber, one of our own members, will be doing a trunk show. 

December 4 Christmas Party. Round Tuit should be brought to share with everyone.  Dresden 

Plate Tops need to be brought to show off, and thanks to all the ladies who helped us 

with all the lovely Dresdens. Let’s make this a very special thank you night. We know 

this is a busy season but please try to come for sharing night. 

 NOTE: Already making plans for next year. PLEASE bring them to my attention.  Thank you everyone for 

the support all of you have given me this year. I enjoyed finding interesting ideas for the programs.  Linda 

Price. 

 

TREASURER'S SUMMARY REPORT 
April 2017    Income =$228.00 

 Expenses =$790.30 
Bank Account Balance  $11,779.80 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

May1, 2017 

 
Rose open our meeting with 44 members, one new member and 2 guests. 

 

Announcements: 

Mary Hamilton - please sign up to help with Quilt Show. 

Linda Price – Nineteen attended Maggie Ball’s class and some can possibly show their quilts next time. 

Carol Gardner – Please bring in some 10-inch quilt blocks to put in gift bags for the Quilt Show. The first 300 can receive a gift bag 

that come to the show. 

Cathy James – I need you to pick up your ticket packets for the show each one has a picture of the incentive quilt. We have several 

who have not picked them up. You can turn in your money at any time. 

Bea Dersham – You can still sign up for the quilt appraisals. 

 

Program: 

Our speaker for the meeting is Dana Jones, a journalist, author, and quilter. She talked about the ladies of Caohagan Island. They are 

amazing quilters. With the most basic of tools and gadgets not  that we take for granted, they quilt with their hands. They use 

beautiful colors, animals with action, flowers, and palm trees. They quilt what they see. There are about 600 residents on the island 

and out of the 300 adults, 100 are quilt makers. The unusual thing is they quilt sitting down on the ground for many hours at a time, 

and sometimes squatting. I think many of us would not have that ability. They do not have templates, instead, they cut out what they 

want to use by sight. Dana brought quilts for sale and showed us many wonderful samples of what they make. Thank you, Dana, for 

showing us what possibilities are for people to quilt and enjoy the art of quilting. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Mary Jo Hamilton, Secretary 

 

 

http://www.sewingcenter.com/
http://www.blackemansewnvac.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CHQ BOARD 2017 

 

President...............Rose Slatten 

 

President Elect......Mary Ellen Little 

 

Past President.......Debora O Grady 

 

Vice President........Linda Price 

 

Secretary................Mary Jo Hamilton 

 

Treasurer................Cathy James 

 

Greeter...................Linda Price 

 

Social.....................Daenette More 

 

New Members.......Jo Ellen Mass, Helen Jarvis,  

   Lu Hart 

 

Newsletter.............Marcia Stewart 

 

Advertising............Judy Gilmore 
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

May15, 2017 

 
There were 24 members came to help with the Community Quilts sewing, cutting and binding. We also had two guests. A big Thank 

You to the ladies for the quilting help. Some were taken home to finish. 

 

Announcements: 

Mary Hamilton – Sign up to help with the Quilt Show. 

Cathy James – Pick up your ticket packets. 

Daenette More – We have openings for sign up for social hour. 

Bea Dersham – Appraisals. 

Linda Price – Trip to Paducah still has places available on the second bus. 

Susan Perkins - From the county fair came to explain how to enter the fair and brought forms. The deadline for entry forms are June 

30th. Judging takes place on August 4th and quilts are released August 12th. Come on and try to enter the fair this year and win some 

prizes. There is nothing to lose by entering and a lot to gain. 

 
Respectfully submitted by 

Mary Jo Hamilton, Secretary 

 

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/


 
  

2017 OPPORTUNITY QUILT 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT TICKETS 
We need to SELL, SELL, SELL! - Thank 
you to those of you who have already 
returned your money. You may do so 
at any time between now and August 
12, 2017. I still have tickets available if 
you need more. Also, we still need 
volunteers to sell tickets at the County 
Fair during the week of August 5th 
through August 12th. See Mary Jo 
Hamilton to sign-up.   
 
For each pack sold (6 tickets for $5), 
members will receive one ticket, with 
their name on it, entered into a 
drawing for the Incentive Quilt. For 
those who may not know, the 
Incentive Quilt is a miniature of the 
Opportunity Quilt.  
 
Again, SELL, SELL, SELL, as this is 
money which supports our club and 
allows us to have outstanding 
programs during the year as well as 
contribute to the community through 
our activities and quilts.   
 



 
 

General Club Information 
 

Guest Policy  
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee  

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter  
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.  

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00  

Cell Phones  
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room.  

Meeting Schedule  
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize.  

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library.  

Show & Tell Guidelines  
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break  

Meeting Location:  
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building.  

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. Someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Find us online at chquilters.org 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilt Guild 

P O Box 2119 

Cheyenne, Wy    82009 


